
News Release 
 

 

Education Information Services      125 South Webster Street      P.O. Box 7841      Madison, WI  53707-7841      (608) 266-3559 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE DPI-NR 2019-48 
Thursday, July 18, 2019  
Contact:  DPI Media Inquiries, (608) 266-3559, media.inquiries@dpi.wi.gov 
 

Department awards $6.5 million in school mental health grants 
Impact of program doubled by 2019-21 state budget 

 

MADISON — The Department of Public Instruction distributed $6.5 million for services to support students' 

mental health in 120 public school districts and one independent charter school. The funding comes from 

the School-Based Mental Health Services Grants Program.  

 "According to the latest Youth Risk Behavior Survey results, more than four in ten students had a 

mental health need over the previous year," State Superintendent Carolyn Stanford Taylor said. "These 

grants will help those children. Students in every region of our state, in small and large districts, rural and 

urban communities, and everywhere in between, will benefit from mental health services they wouldn't 

otherwise receive."  

 Before passage of the state's 2019-21 biennial budget, annual funding for the mental health 

program was $3.25 million. The department allocated this funding in June, notifying 51 grantees of their 

awards for the 2019-20 school year. Applications greatly exceeded available support. After the new state 

budget doubled the program's funding, the department allocated awards to another 54 grantees from the 

same application pool, sending final notifications yesterday. Among the awardees, 97 are individual school 

districts, eight are consortiums representing an additional 23 districts, and one is an independent charter 

school operator. 

 School-Based Mental Health Services grants provide services such as those connecting students 

and families with community mental health providers, educating youth for social and emotional learning, 

and training educators to prevent and mitigate the impacts of traumatic exposure on youth. Based on newly 

compiled information about last year's grants, the department estimates the grants will allow at least 

120,000 students to receive mental health services from a school or community mental health provider 

during the coming school year. 

 Awardees are listed at dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/sspw/doc/dpinr2019-48_list.docx.  
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NOTES: Awardees and amounts are listed at dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/sspw/doc/dpinr2019-48_list.docx. 
More information about the School-Based Mental Health Services grant program is available at dpi.wi.gov/sspw/ 
mental-health/School-Based-grant-program. This news release is available electronically at dpi.wi.gov/news/ 
releases/2019/department-awards-65-million-school-mental-health-grants.   
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